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Excerpt from Hansard Transcript: Correction to Evidence: 
 

41 Mark Hewitt: Finally, I would just like to make a comment that the fact 
that I have two hats—in fact, three—was openly discussed and 
consulted with Minister Scullion back in 2018 and also with Minister 
Wyatt and the department. That's referred to in the governance audit 
on page 86. 

The correct page reference to the ANAO audit is page 87.  
 
  

 
 

Page 45 Senator THORPE: Finally, the previous Chief Minister, Natasha Fyles, 
who had shares where she shouldn't have, was forced to resign after it 
was revealed she had undisclosed shares in South32—the company 
that operates the mine on Groote. How many times did Ms Fyles or her 
officials visit the island while she was in office? 
 
Mr Hewitt: Several times. She came and opened our sports hall, and 
she also came when the head lease was transferred to community 

The previous Chief Minister Natasha Fyles did not attend 
the opening of the sports hall. 
 
The previous Chief Minister Natasha Fyles did attend the 
signing of the Local Government LDM Implementation Plan 
on 19 July 2023.  
 
She did attend the head lease transfer in November 2022 
(ALC confirming this part is correct). 



control by Minister Burney. She's been quite a few times, at least, in the 
last couple of years. 

Page 49  
Mr Hewitt: I'll just get the stats on the consultation. We conducted 15 
rounds of consultation before the traditional owners agreed to mine, 
and that was back in 2017. I'm sorry; I can't see the stat in front of me, 
but there were 36 other meetings, I believe. Is that what you're seeing 
there, Marina? That was before, and there was information provided in 
language and film about what a joint venture was, what kind of benefit 
they would receive and how it would be used. That was a very thorough 
exercise. 

These 15 rounds of consultation stated relate to the Little 
Paradise Development not Winchelsea Mine.  
 
The 36 meetings correctly relate to consultations for 
Winchelsea Mine (ALC confirming this part of the 
statement is correct).  

 


